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Dear Trinitarians 

I hope you have enjoyed the amazing sun this week – fingers crossed it survives through half term which 

begins at the end of next week.  We ran an extremely successful parent workshop at the primary site 

using our speech and language therapist on Tuesday.  She met parents at the end of the day inside 

looking at how sharing stories can be the best way to develop a child’s language.  She looked at the 

theory and then explored different books giving tips on how to bring them alive.  She continued this 

outside in the playground and modelled how to read stories to a much larger audience.  Thank you to 

all those that came and we hope you have developed your skills to support the learning journey at 

home.  We wish to also thank all the parents that came along to the ‘For Jimmy’ Safer Haven project 

presentation on Monday.  This had our very own pupils talk about safety in the community and how we 

can work together to ensure everyone remains safe and happy around Lee and Hither Green.  This is a 

project we have run across both the primary and secondary phase and has had a huge impact on our 

pupils.  Please do talk about safety in the community, with crossing roads, talking to strangers and how 

to remain safe if on their own.  Safety is paramount. 

As well as safety on the streets we have also been looking at healthy body and minds this week at 

school.  Looking at staying healthy with our eating, exercise and keeping our minds healthy.  We have 

also discussed body image with some of the pupils.  All of us live with our bodies as they evolve and 

change.  We all have a role in shaping an inclusive culture where we help others feel comfortable in 

their own skin (for more information visit www.mentalhealth.org.uk).  Making pupils aware of mental 

health is very important, as well as teaching them strategies of coping when under pressure or 

stressed.  We have spent the week talking about mental health, as this needs to be seen as a healthy 

process.  It is normal to experience different emotions and pupils need to recognise the emotions and 

how they can support these.  Please do continue these discussions at home.  There is also free, safe and 

anonymous online counselling and support available for young people – Kooth.com.  We have run 

assemblies introducing this service, so that they can find support on any of their concerns.  Lewisham 

has also got a one-stop support service for the young people in Lewisham.  This is for Emotional health 

and well-being, Sexual Health and Drugs and Alcohol advice / support.  They can be called on 020-8690-

3020 or visit them on www.compass-uk.org. 

We continue our public exam season this week.  It has kicked off brilliantly and our pupils have been 

amazing.  We have pupils in clusters around the site revising throughout the day, before school and after 

school until 6pm.  We have breakfast club to make sure they are looking after their bodies as well as 

sports clubs to keep them active and stress-free.  A group of pupils have been running mindfulness 

sessions all week which has been growing as pupils feel it really is supporting them and helping keep 

their feet firmly rooted on the ground.  Our thoughts and prayers are with them through this pressured 

time.  After half term they will have only two full weeks of exams left. 

Have a great weekend and a beautiful week.  Take care. 

David Lucas 
Executive Headteacher 

Trinity Church of England School, Lewisham 
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Upcoming Events 

& News 
 

WALK TO SCHOOL WEEK 

20th to 24th MAY  

See page 4 

 

HALF TERM 

Monday 27th May to 31st 

May 

 

PRIMARY PHASE 

 

Fun Fridays every Friday 
See page 9 for more 

information 

 

Book Fair 

17th to 20th June 
See page 6 

 

Polling Station at Primary 

23rd May 
See page 8 

 

 

SECONDARY 

PHASE 
  

 

 

 

Open mornings & Open 

Evening 
See page 5  

For more information 

 

 

http://www.mentalhealth.org.uk/
http://www.compass-uk.org/
http://www.trinitylewisham.org/


 

 

 

 

 

Dear Trinity families, 

I am extremely proud to announce that we have been awarded the Primary Science Quality Mark. Miss Stevenson, our 

science lead, has driven the teaching and learning of science across the school and our pupils have amazing opportunities 

to learn because of her and our fabulous, dedicated teachers and teaching assistants. Please see the blog for more 

information and to read what the report says about science at Trinity.  

It was fantastic seeing so many pupils engaged with vegetarian week across Trinity. Mrs Varghese, our food technology lead, 

organised for all our lunches to be vegetarian on Monday through to Friday and was bowled over by how many Trinitarians 

enjoyed their meat free meals! 

On Wednesday we also had a special Key Stage Two worship with the Bosh Team who taught us how to cook a quick and 

tasty vegetarian ‘Bosh Bowl’. Pupils in Years three, four and five then had the opportunity to create the dishes themselves 

during workshops from Cook School, with help from our secondary phase pupils. Check out the blog to see it all in action. 

We have lots of fun planned for next half term. Each Friday of the half term will have a fun theme, including Diversity Day, 

Immersive History and Sports Day. More information can be found later on in this newsletter.  

As ever, I wish you the very best of weekends, full of rest and fun, ready for learning on Monday.  

Darren Janes 

  

Head of School  

Primary Phase  

Trinity all Through School 

 

 

  

PRIMARY PHASE 

 

 

Trinity achieve the Primary Science quality mark! 

We are very pleased and proud to announce that Trinity have been awarded the prestigious Primary Science Quality Mark!  We 
are thrilled that this hard work has been recognised and celebrated!  

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/05/trinity-achieve-psqm.html 

Trinitarian Music Collaboration 

On Wednesday, Trinity teamed up with Cook School, Linda McCartney Foods and You Tube sensation, Bosh! as well as our school 
food provider, The Compass Group, to go meat-free for National Vegetarian Week 2019. 
https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/05/vegetarian-week-at-trinity.html 

Parent Workshop: Storytelling with Steph 
This week we had a parent workshop run by Steph, our Speech and Language Therapist. She met with parents and explained how sharing 
stories can be the best way to develop a child’s language. She explained the theory behind how children learn language and gave them helpful 
tips on how to do this whilst sharing books at home. 

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/05/parent-workshop-storytelling-with-steph.html  

https://trinityprimarylewisham.blogspot.com/2019/05/trinity-achieve-psqm.html


  CHAPLAIN’S CORNER By Reverend Juliet Evans 

 

God's peace, which is far beyond human understanding, will keep your hearts and minds safe in union with Christ 

Jesus.  In conclusion, my friends, fill your minds with those things that are good and that deserve praise: things that 

are true, noble, right, pure, lovely, and honourable.  Philippians 4:7-9 

Jesus said:  My sheep hear my voice. I know them, and they follow me.  John 10:27 

 

This week in Worship we have been thinking about mental health awareness week and how we can fill our minds with 

good things to keep us pure and lovely and right.  We thought about how we can care for ourselves and each 

other.  We also remembered that last Sunday was Good Shepherd Sunday, a time to remember Jesus the Good 

Shepherd cares for us and that as followers of Jesus we are to care for others.   

The sheep know the shepherd’s voice.  We can also know the voice of Jesus because it speaks with love.   

This mental health awareness week we need to remember to speak with love to each other and to ourselves so that 

we create positive attitudes and healthy minds. 

 

Risen Christ 

Faithful shepherd of your Father’s sheep: 

Teach us to hear your voice 

and to follow your command, 

to love each other as we love ourselves. 

Amen 

 

 

 



  All Parents  

 

 

Trinity Music is proud to be able to announce their successful 

application for £30,000 funding from the charitable organization, 

Restore the Music UK. 

 

RESTORE THE MUSIC UK is a UK registered charity, which seeks to 

reinstate access to music for every child in primary and secondary 

schools across London. The charity offers £10,000 to £20,000 grants to 

schools for the purchase of musical instruments and tuition, thereby 

re-establishing music as a birth right for every child, rather than an 

option for the privileged few. 

 

The money will enable every Year 4 to learn either Violin or Cello and 

every Year 7 an orchestral instrument, within their class music lessons 

for a year, from September. 

 

The delivery of these lessons will be by our talented Music staff, Mrs 

Lowe and Mrs Bibby-Thompson, and will be supported by staff from 

The Conservatoire, Blackheath. 

 

 



 

  

 

 

 

 

Visit : https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/media/3561/family-walk-to-school-kit.pdf 

All Parents – Walk to School Week 

https://www.livingstreets.org.uk/media/3561/family-walk-to-school-kit.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All Parents – Dates to diarise 

OPEN MORNINGS & EVENING DATES 

TRINITY SECONDARY 

Tuesday 10th September 09h00 

Wednesday 18th September 09h00 

Thursday 26th September 09h00 

Thursday 3rd October 17h30 – 19h30 

Tuesday 8th October 09h00 
Parents who are interested in having a tour of Trinity’s secondary site are welcome to attend on any of the above 

dates and times.  Additionally we will have an Open Evening on Thursday 3rd October where numerous events will 

be taking place in the classrooms, science labs and other classrooms.  Current pupils will demonstrate and show 

some of their awesome work and activities that they are involved in.  They are excited and proud to show you 

their school and hopefully welcome you to the Trinity Secondary family in the future.  

Light refreshments provided. 

 

 

TRINITY PRIMARY 



 

  

SECONDARY NEWS & EVENTS 

CONGRATULATIONS 

The following students in Year 10 passed this week 

their Level 2 certificate in ‘’Fundamentals of Financial 

Services’’ 

The qualification is aimed at Finance professionals, 

and introduces them to the concept of bonds, 

equities and FOREX (foreign exchange) amongst 

other things and is worth 10 UCAS points.  We are 

delighted to have been able to offer this course for 

the 4th year running to interested students as an 

enrichment activity and look forward to a new group 

starting with us next academic year. 

Watch this space for more news as a second group 

of Year 10 pupils take their exam in July.   

We wish them every success.  

 

 

 

Tina Chan 

Eddie Lindey 

Patrick Mehan 

 

 

MONDAY 27TH MAY to FRIDAY 31ST MAY 

IS 

HALF TERM 



 

  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Well done to Mrs Blunden’s Year 9 food class who helped the ‘Cook School’  

Company prepare for a full day of making vegetarian meals with  

pupils in years 3, 4 and 5 in the primary phase. 

Fantastic work! 

Well done to everyone. 

PRIMARY NEWS & EVENTS 

Trinity Primary will be 

used as a polling 

station for the 

European Election 

On 

Thursday 23rd May  

The Reception area will be used as the polling station and all parents 

should access the school via the side gate on this day. (Same 

arrangements as last year).  



 

                   

 

 

 

 

PRIMARY UPCOMING NEWS & EVENTS 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 

 


